
SOUTH WAIRARAPA DISTRICT COUNCIL 

 27 NOVEMBER 2013 

   

 

AGENDA ITEM D4 

 

UPDATED REPORT ON WASTE MINIMISATION 

OFFICER 
   
 

Purpose of Report 

The purpose of this report is to report on the confirmed position of a “Waste 
Minimisation Officer” for the Wairarapa region covering the three councils. 

Recommendations 

Officers recommend that the Council: 

1. Receive the information.  

1. Executive Summary 

Update from the last report to Council dated 26 June 2013, through the 

development of the Regional Waste Minimisation Plan, the Wairarapa 
councils have now confirmed the appointment of a Regional Waste 

Minimisation Officer (RWMO) to coordinate the waste actions for the 
Wairarapa.  A copy of the job description is attached in Appendix 1. 

The location of the RWMO will be 3 days in Masterton, 1 day in Carterton 

and 1 day in South Wairarapa.  The successful candidate starts Tuesday 19 
November 2013. 

Carterton has offered their spare vehicle to this position. 

The anticipated scope for this position is: 

 Third waste contract administration duties such as KPI’s and auditing 

of the contractor. 

 Third promoting waste minimisation initiatives. 

 And third working on developing District wide projects from the 

Regional Waste Plan. 



2. Background 

In March 2011 Transfield Services waste management functions was 

removed from their contract with Council.  The Council undertook 
negotiations with Earthcare Services (formerly Greenfingers Ltd), the 

current MDC/CDC waste services contractor and joined the regional contract 
for the next five years (2015). 

The aim of the negotiation was to re-align the Councils level of service with 

Masterton and Carterton District combined contract, to obtain best value for 
this Council and integrate all of its relevant services into one single package 

of delivery.  The re-alignment came at some additional cost to Council 
principally because the proposed levels of service are a significant 
improvement to current practice and methodology which has been in place 

for some period of time.  The contract however provides certain of delivery 
and pricing until 30 June 2015 and has provision for up to a two year 

extension subject to satisfactory performance and agreement by all parties. 

The proposal was to have a single position funded via existing expenditure 
and waste minimisation funding to work across all three councils, further 

aligning the three councils waste initiatives and actions laid out in the 
Regional Waste Management plan. 

3. Discussion 

3.1 Financial Considerations 

The costs for the position are $23,000 from SWDC covered via existing 
funds and the waste minimisation levy received.  

MFE has advised that Wasteminz levy money can be carried over into the 
next financial year with an estimated $15,000 available to be carried 
forward.  

4. Appendices 

Appendix 1 - Job Description for Waste Minimisation Officer 

 

 

Contact Officer: Jean-Paul Irwin, Roading and Utilities Manager, 
Infrastructure and Services  

Reviewed By: Mark Allingham, Group Manager Infrastructure and 
Services
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